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The newsletter for this month brings to you a medley of 
experiences, events and trips that happened in school 
across sections. We hope you enjoy reading about these!



The Junior School Sports Day
This year the Junior School Sports 
Day took place on Friday, 29th 
August. The students of Junior 
School worked on different kinds of 
movement across LKG to Class 4. 
Each group learned to move 
rhythmically to music and presented 
a colourful ensemble for the 
audience using ribbons, sticks and 
dupattas.

There were two cooperative games, 
a skill game and sprints that were 
conducted for the students that 
day. Amudha Akka, a member of 
the school kitchen staff declared 
the Sports Day open. She also 
appreciated the games played by 
the students while closing the 
event. 
The audience comprised of the 
middle and senior school students 
who watched the events with 
interest. The parents of junior 
school also participated in a few 
games at the end of the 
programme to join in the spirit of 
the day. It was a day filled with fun 
and excitement for all the junior 
school students. The day ended on 
a tired but happy note.



Visit to Tara Publications
Art students from Classes 11 and 12 went on a day trip to Tara 
Publication Studio at Perungudi in the last week of August. They 
enjoyed listening to and observing the way the books are printed and 
bound. The students saw the small production unit and met Mr. 
Arumugam and Mr. Manikandhan who are responsible for the space.

The Class 12 Art students saw the entire 
screen-printing process, from the screens 
being prepared to the designer’s print 
being printed on OHP, then exposed to be 
used for printing on paper. They got to 
see the way the letterpress machine was 
used for printing and the different sample 
books that were published at the unit. A 
variety of book-binding machines were 
also shown during the visit like the 
punching machine. Questions from the 
materials that were sourced, on the 
number of workers used for publishing a 
book were asked by the students. It was 
an enriching educational experience for 
all the students who went on this trip. 

The students of Class 11 understood the history of the publication 
unit and also got introduced to four ways of printing a book- 
riso-screen printing, letterpress printing, screen printing and offset 
printing. Except for offset printing that is outsourced, the rest were 
done at the unit. The students asked questions about the process of 
taking a screen-printing and also how the letterpress functioned. 



The students of Class 11 presented their 30-hour projects on the 
morning of 3rd September. These projects are an opportunity 
for students to explore something beyond the realm of their 
comfort zone. 
Parents of Classes 10-12 were also invited for this presentation. 
The projects that were presented ranged from crochet to 
learning Malayalam, to working on a M-seal artwork, from 
learning Excel to training for a marathon, to learning 
Taekwondo and even creating one’s own version of a movie 
trailer. Most presentations were accompanied by pictures, the 
models of the works, videos, and power point presentations. 
The Class 11 students managed the details of audio-video for 
the assembly presentation. There were also some students 
from Class 12 who assisted them in this work.  
There were twenty-nine presentations and the programme 
ended with tea and snacks for the parents who had attended it. 
Some of the learnings that came through were about students 
having worked consistently with patience and learning to 
persist with the project that they had chosen for themselves. 



Middle School 
Project Presentation

The Middle School Project Day happened with enthusiasm and 
colour this August. The theme for the project this year was ‘The Idea 
of Home’.  The individual topics chosen by students needed to yield 
to research using books, observations, and conversation to help 
deepen understanding.
The library was a very valuable resource for students during the 
project. Students and teachers had many conversations around the 
topics that would lend themselves to exploring the theme which at 
times seemed abstract. 
The presentation day was a vibrant display of models, charts, 
booklets, creative writing, art and craft work, puppet shows and 
skits. Students from across school and the parents of the middle 
school students visited the different projects to understand the 
work of the students. 



The Class 8 Newspaper Project 
The Class 8 Newspaper Project is a context for 
students to understand the idea of news and a 
newspaper as part of the study of English.  The 
project has been created for students to 
experience the nuances of reporting and to put 
together a news article or report based on their 
understanding of a newspaper. 

The process starts with looking at the different 
parts of a newspaper, understanding a 
masthead and designing it, creating a byline, 
working with active and passive voice as a 
grammar tool for reporting, understanding 
reported speech while writing a report and 
finally, most importantly, seeing the place of 
fact and opinion in a news article.
 
The day of the newspaper project has students 
in different parts of the school, reporting on a 
certain area or classroom with events covered 
for that day. There are also home reports that 
are written for that day. These reports are 
finalized and edited the following day with the 
production of the newspaper on the third day. 
This year the students worked with 
Sundaramoorthy Anna, an alumni parent at 
school for the production of the newspaper. 

The newspaper published by 
Class 8 is here for you to read. 











Basket weavers in school
Basket weavers were invited to the school to make baskets for the 
school and interact with the children. They made baskets in the JRC 
room in junior school. They engaged in conversation with the children 
and taught them how to weave a basket using the straw. The basket 
weaving was observed by the children from across the school.

 The Class 12 sociology students asked 
them about their economic 
conditions, how covid affected their 
work, where they source their raw 
materials from. They responded to the 
questions from the students eagerly, 
responded on how their art has been 
learnt primarily by observation and 
how they migrate to various places in 
Tamil Nadu and Andhra Pradesh for 
their livelihood. They also said that this 
affects the education of their children 
and now this art is being lost as many 
of their children do not wish to engage 
in this occupation and migrate to 
cities seeking employment. 



Seed ball making and dispersal

The EFI- Environmental Foundation India- got in touch with the 
school with the intention of including the students of the school in 
regenerating the green space outside the school which is part of the 
Chakkili Eri. The students were involved in making seed balls with clay 
and then also dispersing them in the area. 

The first batch comprising the Class 9 students accompanied the 
volunteer from the EFI along with two teachers, in dispersing the seed 
balls in the area. The second and third batches were the students of 
middle school, who worked on creating the seed balls which will be 
dispersed later in October- November. This was an opportunity for 
students to be part of a larger initiative outside school along with an 
organisation. 



Dolls and Craft 

The students of junior school made dolls using paper 
and ice cream sticks as part of their craft classes. The 
activity seemed to be in sync with the festival of 
Navaratri where dolls are displayed as part of the 
celebration. The students found the activity quite 
interesting and challenged their imagination to come 
up with the paper figurines depicting, men, women 
and children. They used simple techniques of paper 
folding to create their paper dolls. 



A trail of petals 

On a warm sunny afternoon, the 
students of junior school decided 
to do something different during 
their games period. They saw that 
the Gulmohar flowers were on the 
ground and when Vinayan Anna, 
their games teacher, began 
arranging the petals in a certain 
formation, they also followed suit. 
What emerged was a flowery 
petal path on the ground and 
everyone passing by made sure to 
go around and not trample the 
flowers. The path remained till the 
wind decided to blow the petals 
away in different directions. 



A Basketball Game

The spectators from both schools appreciated the abilities of all 
players. After about an hour of play the game concluded. The 
students discussed their game over breakfast at school before 
departing for the day. 

After the customary 
shaking of hands and 
introductions the 
match got underway. 
Both teams fielded two 
girls and three boys at 
all times. The game was 
played with much 
energy and movement 
between the baskets. 
The quarters were well 
contested though it 
was clear that the 
visitors were scoring at 
about double the rate 
of the hosts. 

On Saturday, 30 August 2025, our senior school basketball team 
visited the Hiranandani School to play a basketball match with 
their team. 20 students from Classes 9 to 12 participated in this 
match. 



Students of Class 8 at a Symposium 

The students of Class 8 visited Pathashaala, another KFI school, at 
Vallipuram to participate in their annual 'Kondattam.' The theme 
for the event was 'Choices that matter- creative alternatives.' This 
was an opportunity for the students to think about and come up 
with solutions to different challenges that one faces in today's 
times. The group of twenty eight students left for Vallipuram 
immediately upon coming to school at 7.45am. They were 
accompanied by two teachers. 

The day itself had student presentations, guest speaker 
presentations and small group work as part of the 'Sustainability 
Kondattam'. It was an interesting experience for the students and 
they came back with many questions around the different choices 
one makes in one's daily life. The students reached home quite late 
that evening between 7.00pm and 9.00pm. 



Birthday Assembly at Junior School

The birthday assembly by parents of the school to celebrate the 
birthdays in September in junior school took place in the 
Assembly Hall on Thursday, 25th September. 

The group of six parents sang the song- We shall overcome - in 
three languages - English, Tamil and Hindi. The students enjoyed 
the rendition and some of them even swayed in enjoyment as the 
song unfolded in the three languages. They also repeated after 
the parents at the end to learn the song and enjoyed the singing.


